
 

 

January 2, 2019 
 

The organizational meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Greenville was held on January 2, 2019 at 
6:00 pm at Pioneer Hall.  Supervisor Macko, and Councilmen Bear, Bensen, and Richards were present, 
as well as the following people:  Attorney Rappleyea, Justice-elect Kevin Lewis, Code Enforcement 
Officer Mark Overbaugh, DCO Sherry Vieta, Planning Board Chair Don Teator, and 3 guests.  
Supervisor Macko opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Organization resolutions were read by the Clerk.   Mr. Joel Rauf arrived at 6:07 pm. 
 
The Oath of Office was given by Attorney Rappleyea to those newly elected and appointed.  The newly 
appointed Councilman Rauf joined the Board at the table.   
 
After review, Mr. Bensen moved to accept organizational resolutions 1 – 50, seconded by Mr. Richards.  
 Carried 5 ayes                   
 
Annually, a resolution is adopted called the official undertaking of municipal officers, stating that 
elected and appointed officers will faithfully perform and discharge the duties of each office, and will 
promptly account for any pay over all money or property received as Town Officers, and that the Town 
shall maintain insurance coverage to indemnify against losses through the failure of said officers. 
 Mr. Bear moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to accept this resolution for Official Undertaking of 
Municipal Officers; attached. 
  Carried 5 ayes 
 
Supervisor Macko discussed in detail organizational resolution #24 pertaining to Senior Citizen & 
Disabled Tax Exemption Maximum Income Limits.  This was increased by $1,000 for 2019, to $28,500. 
 Mr. Bear moved to approve adopting this recommendation, seconded by Mr. Bensen. 
  Carried 5 ayes 
 
Supervisor Macko also discussed the Prevost Hall window project.  Weather permitting, Bovard Studios 
will return to reinstall the first 2 windows the week of January 13th, and has offered a discount of $1,500 
off their original bid if they can remove the remaining 3 windows at the same time.  There is a shortfall 
of $6,313 from grant money already received for this project, and the actual cost.  If the Town approved 
this request, the Greenville Beautification Committee will commit to seeking an additional grant 
through Iroquois Pipeline and if obtained, will be applied to this expenditure.  Discussion ensued. 
 Mr. Bensen moved to accept the bid with a $1,500 deduction, and to allow Bovard Studios to 
take the remaining 3 windows down for restoration, seconded by Mr. Bear.  
  Carried 5 ayes 
 
There being no further questions, concerns, nor business, Supervisor Macko moved to adjourn at 6:25 
pm. 
    

_________________________                                       
Jackie Park, Town Clerk-Collector 

 
 
_____________________________SUPERVISOR MACKO 
 
_____________________________COUNCILMAN BEAR 
 
_____________________________COUNCILMAN BENSEN 
 
_____________________________COUNCILMAN RAUF 
 
_____________________________COUNCILMAN RICHARDS 


